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Public transit carried 33 percent fewer riders in March 2021 than in March 2020 and 59 percent 

fewer than in March 2019, according to data published yesterday by the Federal Transit 

Administration. Since the pandemic started having an effect on transit in March 2020, we have to 

go back to 2019 to compare with pre-pandemic levels. 

This is the first time since last March that transit ridership has exceeded 40 percent of pre-

pandemic levels. Also for the first time, air travel exceeded 50 percent of pre-pandemic levels 

and Amtrak ridership exceeded 30 percent of pre-pandemic levels. March driving data won’t be 

available for a week or so. 

Bus ridership is almost half of pre-pandemic levels while rail ridership is still only a third of 

March 2019. Transit systems that use mainly buses, such as those in Tampa, San Antonio, and 

Kansas City, have recovered the most while those that rely heavily on rail such as New York, 

Washington, Philadelphia, and San Francisco have recovered the least. This, of course, reflects 

the fact that many rail transit customers are much more likely to have jobs that allow them to 

work at home than bus riders. 

Read the rest of this piece and view a detailed spreadsheet at The Antiplanner. 
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